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Meeting Note

	Status
	Final

	Author
	Ian Gambles


	Meeting with
	EDF

	Meeting date
	22nd May 2012

	Attendees (Planning Inspectorate)
	Ian Gambles, Director of National Infrastructure, Planning Inspectorate

	Attendees (non Planning Inspectorate)
	Nigel Knee, Head of Nuclear Policy, Nuclear New Build, EDF Energy
Tim Norwood, Chief Planning Officer, Nuclear New Build, EDF Energy
John Rhodes, Planning Consultant to EDF Energy

	Location
	TQH


	Meeting purpose
	To discuss issues regarding the process for discharge of requirements

	
	


	Summary of key points discussed and advice given

	Ian Gambles confirmed that, as had been explained and accepted prior to the meeting, it would not be possible for him to enter into any discussion about, or provide advice in relation to, EDF’s application for development consent for a new nuclear power station at Hinkley Point. Any such matters should be submitted in representations to the Examining Authority as part of the examination process. EDF confirmed that they accepted this point.
EDF explained that infrastructure developers in general were concerned to ensure that provisions in Development Consent Orders (DCOs) for the discharge of requirements were consistent with the intentions of the infrastructure planning regime, and enabled developers to secure swift decisions with appropriate rights of appeal in the event of refusal or non-determination. Including such provisions would, in their view, be consistent with the guidance given by the Department for Communities and Local Government (DCLG) in their Guidance for Local Authorities (paragraph 71) and in the revised guidance which had now been published in draft by the department for consultation.
EDF noted that the inclusion of provisions in a DCO which – in contrast to the DCO in the Rookery South case – provided for appeal procedures which departed in any respect from those already established under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990, could have practical implications, including resource implications, for the Planning Inspectorate. For this reason, they considered that it would assist applicants to be aware of any views the Inspectorate might have on the feasibility of alternative procedures.
Ian Gambles agreed that the DCLG guidance was relevant to the inclusion of provisions in draft DCOs relating to procedures for the discharge of requirements and associated appeal procedures. Applicants would need to seek their own legal advice regarding any provisions they put forward, in particular to ensure that they were not ultra vires. If EDF or others considered that Government should introduce new standard procedures for the discharge of requirements relating to national infrastructure projects, this was a policy matter they should raise with central government officials in DCLG. With regard to the practical and resourcing implications of any alternative appeal procedures involving the Secretary of State which might be incorporated in a draft DCO, these were matters which, if the Secretary of State required the Planning Inspectorate to handle them, would be considered in the normal course of business.


	Specific decisions/ follow up required?
	None
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